Along Route '66



President: Herry Lowd, Box 47, Sutton, NH 03260

Secretary: Richard MacMillan, 884 Pueblo Drive, Franklin Lakes, NJ 07417

Treasurer: Paul Babcock, 4 Hodges Avenue, Wellesley, MA 02181 Head Agents: Hector Motroni, 11 Sachem Road, Weston, CT 06897 Steve Lanfer, 3 Gregory Road, Cos Cob, CT 06807

Newsletter Editor: Don Graves, 1232 Brian St., Placentia, CA 92670

August, 1984

Use this special moment to "reach out...reach out and touch someone." In this case, touch yourself...a good pat on the back... especially if you gave to the 1984 Alumni Fund. The Alumni Fund office told STEVE and HECTOR that the Class of 1966 broke the record for a class eighteen years out of Dartmouth! That's right, and while it isn't like taking the trophy at Wimbleton, raising \$101,673 from 388 donors is an accomplishment in which the class should take a measure of pride.

The next news brings to mind P.T. Bernum's old adage (which will go unrepeated here): ALAN G. MACDONALD has agreed to be the Reunion Chairman for our 20th, which, for everyone who likes to plan ahead, will be next June. ALBIE apparently has been unsuccessful in developing ulcers or high blood pressure practicing law down in Massachusetts (92 Bacon Street, Winchester 01890), so he is combining the rigors of dealing with the likes of his Phi Delt classmates for reunion deposits with running for the Massachusetts State Senate this Fall... Climb every mountain...

I had a good talk at the end of May with KEN BERGER, who lives now in Laguna Beach (1224 Brangwyn Way 92651), with son Scott (13). KEN went to USC after Dartmouth, where he received his Ph.D. in biochemistry. He now works for VLI Pharmaceuticals (they make the contraceptive sponge), a company that just went public last year. The last several years have obviously been hectic (and rewarding) ones for KEN, He has been "superDad", raising Julie (13) and Scott, coaching both boys and girls soccer and playing in a men's soccer league (that's right, folks. He didn't play soccer at Dartmouth...). But Julie's now living nearby with mom, and KEN was just promoted to Vice President of Research and Development at VLI. That deserves a WAH HOO WAH (or a Timberwolf howl...or whatever our old mascot now would do!).

Also out my way practicing orthodontistry is TOM CRAWFORD. TOM lives in Arcadia, CA (29 Hacienda Drive 91006); his offices are in Sierra Madre and Altadena. He went to dental school at the University of California/San Francisco, did a master's thesis in "patient cooperation" at Northwestern and then served two years in the Air Force in Tokyo, Japan (which is not hezardous duty pay). Two of TOM's five (count 'em) children were born in Japan...TOM says that, in spite of that, they are of no better

Along Route 66... August, 1984

quality than the other three, who range in age from 9 years to 8 months. The CRAWFORDS enjoy skiing at Tahoe (all but the 8 month old, who soon will!). What has happened, TOM asks, to BOB FOGERTY?

DEAN SPATZ dropped over to our house in June, just before we went back East to Maine (and to Hanover...) for vacation. DEAN had just come off the annual meeting of his company, OSMONICS. Inc. DEAN founded OSMONICS in 1969 to apply the new technologies of reverse osmosis and ultrafiltration to industrial processing, water purification and poliution control. Sales at Osmonics were up 43% in 1983, to over \$8 million...and Osmonics is profitable (up 55% in the last year!). I, for one, admire the entrepeneurial spirit that moves a person to begin his own business, successfully take it public (OSMO on the NASDAQ system...traded over the counter) and fill a niche in a market recognized as increasingly important, water filtration for industry... and pollution control... for all of us.

A copy of OSMONICS' annual report, put together in part by JIM LENFESTY, who works at OSMONICS (and lives in Minneapolis - 1925 Girard Avenue South 55403) was in the mail when I got back to the office in July. It showed that DEAM's company has special strengths in filtration in the ionic and molecular ranges. Filtration of particles in the ionic range of particle size utilizes reverse osmosic (hence, OSMONICS). Removal of particles in the molecular range (which, as all of you should know, includes things like pyrogen, some sugars, albumin protein and...are you with me?)

In any event, OSMONICS has no plans to place things on the supermarket shelf in the near future, though perhaps in the hardware store (where I'm more likely to stumble into them), but they are growing, in the black and not reliant on our tax dollars for support. **DEAN**, by the way, looks just great...keeps fit water skiing and repairing the stone seawall at his camp on one of the local lakes in Minnesota. Isn't it wonderful how much better we all look as we fly past the 40 mark? (**DEAN** and me, anyway...I'm not too sure about the rest of you).

Courage and the felt need to experiment are not limited to the Minnetonka, Minnesota SPATZ's...from Houston comes word that Ann and BOB BAIRD begun a collaborative, capitol-intensive (labor intensive, too) joint venture. Titled Andrew Scott Baird, the venture was launched on August 8, 1984...will be headquartered at 4602 Staunton, Houston, Texas 77027. Sounds like a tax write-off and a cash drain...but one with high intangible rewards for the daring (if not youthful) shareholders. Congratulations!

JOHN ARNOLD advises that he has completed 17 years with the Harris Bank in Chicago. Still there, JOHN manages a corporate banking unit responsible for a portion of the midwest. He writes that he is running 10Ks to keep in shape, is VP of the board of the library in the midst of a \$3 million expansion (hear that you guys in Development?), which is quite a civics lesson. Wife, Alex is pursuing her MSV and is one third of the way home. The family is completed by boys 11 and 14, both healthy, active and interested in Dartmouth (for which it helps to have a father in banking). JOHN hit the Tuck Reunion in '82 and hopes to return to Hanover in '86 (in which case he will be one year late for our 20th).

I have a couple of notes from current and ex-securities analysts (which profession, my company's comptroller told me at lunch, has nothing to do with our current defense build-up...). **DOUG SCARFF** has gotten out...after eight years toiling (?) at the SEC, **DOUG** returned to private law practice in June. He has hung out his shingle as a member of the Washington firm of Land and Edson, P.C. (2300 M St., N.W. 20037).

ALLEN WADLER wrote in to say that he and Diane M. Sharon were married in October, 1982 - hey, this is old news...but, are you ready for it...had twin daughters, Susannah Rebecca and Reena Evelyn on June 9, 1984 (talk about capital and labor intensive...). ALLEN and team live in New York city yet (322 West 72nd Street 10023), and he is a vice president and senior security analyst at Goldman Sachs & Co.; Diane is director of the affiliate relations at U.S.A. Cable Network. The Big Apple just got a little bigger.

White on the subject of attorney careers (might as well call this whole area the "Bounding Barristers"), I got a card from JIM MODISETTE. It looked a lot like a wedding invitation, so I sent out a gift...then realized that his daughter is under five, so that couldn't be...looked again and realized that JIM has shifted firms. You don't have to send me a card guy, I've got your home phone number, and if you move, well, I've got the College...and they've got their ways. JIM has become a partner with the firm of Smith and Holland (333 South Grand Avenue, Ste 3900, LA 90071).

One more item here in the mess...the Harvard Game. Right. October 20th, about which more later. BUT, if you can't make it, treat yourself. Buy the book <u>Quiet Neighbors</u>: <u>Persecuting Nazi War Criminals in the United States</u> due for release in October by Harcourt Brace Jovanovich and written by **ALLEM RYAM**. For autographed (but not

Aiong Route 66... August, 1984

free) copies, write to AL in Dumfries (15347 Maywood Drive, VA 22026).

So much for all that. How about a diversion? American Samoa? You got it:

Letter from the Yacht Courier, July 6, 1984. The edition of Along Route '66 for June 1984 reached us in Pago Pago on our around the world sail which began in 1981, and took us to South America, back to the U.S. for a refit, then through the Panama Canal and into the blue Pacific to this corner of the world. I have never been much of a "joiner", but have always felt an affinity for the Class of 1966, which, of course, I had to join and remain a part of. Your letter was a particularly poignant one, quite possibly because it's lonesome in this part of the world, but also, quite possibly, because there was some stuff in the news that really made me think. As we all go through the mid-line crunch, isn't it strange how some of those who seemed so well adjusted in college, fare so poorly, and vice versa? What is it that gives some inner strength to some, and not others?

I went to the five year reunion of my law school class, and swore I would never attend any other reunion ever. Everybody was consumed with their own importance, swapping stories about how much money they were making, how many big cases they had handled, etc. But when I read something like the June letter, I see real human beings, just trying to cope, and isn't that what life is all about, anyway?

I claim to have no answers, but am enjoying the search for same, or least the right questions. With my wife Sarah Goodnight, we have sailed most of the way across the Pacific in our 36 foot cutter, learning to feed ourselves on deserted atolls, how to saw sails, fix diesels, and stay alive in what can be a hostile environment. Just try diving with twelve foot sharks, trying to shoot your dinner, and you'll rethink some of those armchair values. But we're enjoying this adventure, and possibly, one of the reasons is that we love each other. I could not comprehend this trip totally alone, and when I read your newsletter, it seems that some of our classmates are totally alone, which is very sad.

In the case of our class, the upcoming 20th reunion may be a bit out of the ordinary, as there does seem to be a prevailing sense of honesty in the reports I've read: maybe that will last and we'll all have an opportunity to learn a little bit more about ourselves and the people we grew up with.

#### PARK SMITH '66

**PARKER** adds that his trip has included Haiti, Venezuela, the Galapagos, the Marquesas, the Tuamotus, the Societies, the Cook Islands, and American Samoa. "Soon New Zealand (especially the southern "Alps"), Australia and more. I LOVE IT! **PBS**.

Vacation brings a note from TOM BRADY (mentioned in the October '83 column of the <u>Alumni Magazine</u>. TOM writes that, "We continue to see RICK GODFREY and family (wife Carol, daughters Jenny and Maggie, see 9/81 Newsletter) several times a year. We usually meet them for a Michigan football game (where's your loyalty, TOM...you can get to Hanover!) in the fall and occasionally over the holidays. The GODFREYS still live in Grand Rapids, Michigan where RICK is with the trust department with Old Kent bank. He just completed the course work for a Certified Financial Analyst; enjoys the banking business (well he should, with the rates they're charging me!).

"JIM OATHOUT still lives in Toledo. He is Assistant Chief Counsel at Libby Owens Ford, is active in the local Dartmouth Club and still helps me (TOM) with recruiting.

SALEH JABARIN is at Owens Illinois with me, where he is manager of the Plastic Materials Technology Department. SALEH also is active with our club - active in the Muslim community and was the driving force and fund raiser AND building project chairman for the recent construction of a magnificant mosque here in Toledo - one of only two mosques in the U.S. that are built to the traditional design.

"Last summer I stopped to visit PERLIE GRIMES in Litchfield, CT. PERLIE and his family live on a big old farm; PERLIE commutes to "the city". We should all be so lucky! (Amen to that), Cities around Litchfield are not much more than towns.

**PERLIE** is a lawyer, involved in the local business and political issues, and even though he could relax a little, he doesn't seem to.

"I am still in the growth side of the plastics packaging business at OI. The plastics operations are about \$650MM per year in sales, with 30 plants nationwide, international operations, and now about 350 people in the technical area. We are in the process of building a whole new RD&E complex in Toledo to consolidate our currently "spread out" five facilities. With the still difficult economy, business is still tough, but I'm having fun and it is challenging, to say the least.

TOM has spend quite a bit of time travelling in the U.S. and overseas on high tech ventures for Ol. Last summer, he finally made a "real" overseas trip, one with wife Betsy, daughter Kathy (12), Cindy (9) and Rick (5). They visited Switzerland to see family, then toured London, Paris and southern Germany. College French held them in good stead (think how much better you could have done under Rassias, TOM). He

Along Route 66... August, 1984

concludes that "Life is intense, but fun, and thankfully we all have good health. I hope you get the reunion plans out early (are you paying attention, ALBIE?). We already plan to go, but I would like to see early lists of others. This should be a biggie, perhaps the last time we will see each other with hair (speak for yourself, fellah...I've seen a lot of guys who have lost their waistlines before their hair...).

If you still have your waistlines, I'm told that you can help keep them not by running, no, that's good for the likes of orthopaedic types like **TOM CLARKE**, but rather by eating more YOPLAIT. That's the spirit...and that's just what **CHARLES WEIL** would like us to do, **CHUCK** being the president of YOPLAIT, U.S.A., a wholly-owned subsidiary of General Mills. CHUCK and wife Wendy (a lawyer with her own practice) live in Maple Plain, Minnesota (2245 Lake Shore Drive 55359).

A note from Contocook, New Hampshire from the SEMPLES, from Barbara, specifically. As she says, it takes a wife to write...Since the 15th Reunion, PAUL SEMPLE has completed his masters of law in taxation degree from Boston University. His law firm is McSwiney, Jones and Semple, with offices in New London (sorry 1 neglected to visit during my stay out at Twin Lakes Villas in July...) and Concord. They bought and renovated an old colonial house in Concord for the offices there. When not practicing law, PAUL keeps active as board chairman of both Concord Arts and Crafts and Concord VNA. He is also on the Board of Governers for the NH Bar Assn. Barbara (and she deserves credit here for writing...why don't some of the rest of you backsliders give this letter to your wives and tell them to send me some info on your lives???) sounds like the major moving force here...she's keeping tabs on Chris (13), Anne (5) and active in the Concord Chorale and the "Conchords" a small pop singing group). Barbara says "it's pretty great when all four of us can ski out our door to the neighboring apple orchard and cross country ski with a view of Mt. Kearsage." PAUL and Barbara's oldest, son Chris, sounds like Dartmouth material. Barb writes that he was an honors student, a good student and off to his second summer at Charlie Hoeveler's tennis camp at Dartmouth, Barbara concludes that "we are only an hour south of Henover and would like to encourage those long-lost souls of '66 that we would like to have them consider the 25th reunion (don't forget the 20th, folks. ALBIE, get that mailing out!) and step our way. How about it, HARVEY WALLACE, JOEL MYERS, SKIP BATTLE and GAYLORD HITCHCOCK?

From Gilford, New Hampshire, **DOUG HILL** sent a card, saying that he and his wife are living on Lake Winnipesaukee (Belknap Point Road 03246), he's practicing law in Meredith, New Hampshire and has a new daughter (born this spring) as a playmate for his 3-year old son! The **HILLS** will have sailed to Newfoundland at this writing, stopping at Bras D'Or Lakes on Cape Bretton Island on their way. What's your daughter's name, **DOUG** (and son's and wife's?)?

Some government employee news: First, JAMES CASON writes that he is completing his tour in Panama, and is departing with wife Carmen and sons Billy and Jimmy for a two year stint as chief of Guatemalan affairs in the State Department in Washington. PETER CLEAVES, JIM advises, is in Panama putting together imaginative banking deals for First National of Chicago. We should have the D.C. address of the CASONS later in the fall.

JOFF KEANE dropped a note from Santiago, Chile (APO Miami 34033) extending an invitation to any of you interested in summer skiing. JOFF's job as Counselor for Political Affairs at the U.S. Embassy puts him only 45 minutes from the slopes (Portilio, he claims). He, Gracida, Robert (2) and Edward (1) have plenty of room, so bring your boards or ... see JOFF at our 20th; that means you, WEIL DAMBERG and TIM URBAN!

Major J. ALAN LEACH has been transferred to Norton AFB in San Bernardino, CA (795 E. 39th St.). He has command of the 63rd Avionics Maintenance Squadron, about 350 people, lots of very sophisticated (and some not so fancy, i.e., antique) electronic test equipment to maintain USAF C-141B transport aircraft. A real management challenge, but a bonus for ALAN and Vivian with the sunny Californian weather after the extremes of Illinois. Where is MICHOLAS STEFFEN, asks AL? Any answers? Free beer at the tent in June for the first right answer...alright, free YOPLAIT.

A positive postscript from **TOM NOYES**: "Life brings many surprises and joys. I met a terrific woman from Portland, Oregon - married her May 5th. I've been blessed as have my children. P.S. Jane Mueller Noyes is her name." **TOM**.

From Louisville, VILL MORGAN writes in. He is teaching architectural history (remember Morrison's Art 1?) at the University of Louisville. For six years, VILL was the architecture critic of the Louisville <u>Courier Journal</u> until, "I was fired - for asking too many questions about why downtown was being recast as a suburban shopping mall. (**MED PRATT** also tried to save Louisville - and now is having better success in Chattanooga). My wife Carolyn also is a teacher and is head of Fine Arts at a private day school. Between us, we have 5 children - and too little income to raise

them. I took my family back to Hanover a couple of summers ago and thought it ws new Canaan North - too preppy (whatever happened to real Emmets?)." **VILL** lives at 1719 Gresham Road 40205. Real Emmets, I'm told on good authority, have been driven out by property values approximating those of Washington, D.C. or Beverly Hills...

SOME QUICKIES: JIM NUTT has moved. New address is 475 Skippack Pike, Blue Bell, PA 19422, That's all I know, cause that's all JIM said...some people. ROBO CLEARY is out devastating the wilderness, building a very urban, pedestrian mall in Vail, Colorado (it's a living...). ROBO's new address is 2457 Chamonix Lane/#33, Vail. Midlife crises haven't hit ROBO yet (and they wouldn't hit me if I could run a 10K at the speed he does...), but he does give pause with the comment that "growing old isn't for sissies." HARRY LOWD (our pres.) is getting around. He's off to Scotland on a visit to work with an International Commission on Nursing in U.S. and British health systems and also has previously been active on a New England and Canadian group with mutual interests in providing medical care services. I have a note to write something about BOB GILBERT, but I can't remember what the deuce it was about. Can you, BOB?

MORE PEOPLE I'VE SEEN: DICK MAYLOR was out recently. MAILS is another one of those people who looks great as they go by 40... though a bit too many crease lines from exposure to the sun while out looking for orebodies... DICK is a hard rock mineral geologist, supervising teams for AMSELCO Explorations, which is owned by British Petroleum, which owns my company, SOHIO (all of us, presumptively, a subsidiery of RAMJAK...). He and Rosa Emma and their new baby live in Phoenix now (2713 East Sylvia Street 85032). The pace has slowed a bit; MAILS' perspective from several years in Shafter, Texas, where the nearest town was in Mexico, is more introspective, more reflective. He's enjoyable to be around and I hope he brings his family back to the 20th reunion because MAILS has gained something more "real" (although less tangible) from the years out of Dartmouth.

I also ran into **WILLIAM R. BRYAM** earlier this spring at the Balboa Bay Club in Newport Beach while I was waiting to go out to dinner with my uncle (he paid). **BILL** is President of Bryan Associates, Inc., a consulting firm in the exploration industry, if I remember correctly, He didn't tell me what he and Connie are up to, but the office address is 326 Wayland Avenue, Providence, RI 02906 (tel 831-4540).

The coincidence of meeting BILL reminded me of the trip Mergot and I took to Europe in 1971, a four and a half month trek that was bounded on each end by chance encounters with Classmates: on the front, after getting off the plane in Luxembourg, we ran into JACK STEINBAUER, at the time a photographer in Europe; on the back, waiting in the airport outside Luxembourg, with BUDGE GERE, now a minister in Seattle. What's the song say: "tho' round the girdled earth...

Your classmates are a diverse and interesting group... we only hear from about 20% of you (probably not even that...). It seems to me that **you** could offer much to the class just by giving us a piece of your mind, if you will.

I quoted Dr. Seuss some time ago about the specialness that each of us has to offer and to share. I wish you others would share that specialness.

It could be a sonnet, like **JIM EDSON's**, which MIKE McGEAN, the Secretary to the Alumni and Secretary to the Alumni Council, shared with the Alumni Council during their June meeting. Special thanks, **JIM**.

It could be your special perspective on how you keep your sanity in the world today. James Dobson was asked his opinion of the most destructive force in the lives of people in America today. He felt that it was the fatiguing pace of our lives, the excessive responsibilities that we assume. This pace restricts the nourishment of things really important to the flourishing of the man. I get the sense that some of the incredibly full menus that we read about here really flirt with that kind of fatigue.

I got a quote the other day from Robert Rains' book <u>Creative Brooding</u> that came from the playwrite Richard Nash," Starbuck: 'Nothing is as great in the world as in my head. Why is that? "Lizzie: 'Maybe that's because you don't take time to see the world "for real."

How do you gain that peace; that perspective essential to health? What is it that <u>you</u> do to go away by yourselves to a lonely place, and rest a while? Does it work? Could you write about it? There are more than a few of us who could benefit from your insights.

That's it for now. Please write.

Sou-



### **Breakfast With** The President

Alumni and their guests are invited to breakfast with the President on the morning of the Penn Game (September 22) and the Harvard Game (October 20). It will be an opportunity to hear from President McLaughlin about the "state of the College" and to ask questions about some of the major issues facing Dartmouth in the 1980's.

Both breakfasts will be in Alumni Hall with the buffet lines opening at 7:45 a.m. Advance reservations are encouraged as only a limited number of tickets will be available at the door. The form below should be returned at least two days before the breakfast you plan to attend.

### Leverone Field House Receptions and Luncheons

The Dartmouth Club of the Upper Valley and the Dartmouth Dining Association will again play host to Dartmouth alumni and their guests at a reception and luncheon inside Leverone Field House before every home game. Last year, over a thousand alumni found Leverone an excellent place to meet before the game. Beer, wine and soft drinks will be available on a cash basis from the Dartmouth Club of the Upper Valley with proceeds going to the Club's Scholarship Fund. And, the Dartmouth Dining Association will again offer its famous lunch at \$6.00 a piece which includes beverage. And, the Dartmouth Marching Band, of course, will be on hand to serenade.

Areas can be reserved for Class and Clubs by contacting the Office of Alumni Programs in advance (603-646-2647). Reservations for box luncheons are strongly encouraged as food will be limited on weekends when there is a big crowd.

## **Dartmouth Night Weekend** Dartmouth vs. Harvard

October 19-21

Dartmouth Night is celebrated throughout the world, but NOTHING can equal the spirit and emotions of being here . . . in Hanover. Forty classes return for informal reunions, proudly marching in Friday night's Torchlight Parade. The band announces that Dartmouth's In Town Again, the Glee Club sings the traditional favorites, and lighthearted fellowships permeates every section of the campus. Something is scheduled for everyone, including a breakfast with President David T. McLaughlin; numerous athletic events; and tail-gating all over the place. The game? Of course . . . Dartmouth versus Harvard.

Friday, October 19 2:00 p.m. Dartmouth vs. Harvard-Freshmen and JV Football-Chase Field

3:00 p.m. Dartmouth vs. Harvard-Women's Soccer-Chase Field

7:30 p.m. Dartmouth Night Torchlight Parade at 7:00 p.m. (Alumni classes, cars, floats, etc., form on Lebanon Street).

8:00 p.m. Dartmouth Night Ceremonies—Steps of Dartmouth Hall, (Rain Location—Webster Hall.) Fol-lowed by Bonfire On The Green

9:00 p.m. Open House-Blunt Alumni Center-with cider and doughnuts

#### Saturday, October 20

7:45 a.m. Breakfast With The President-Alumni Hall 9:30 a.m. Class Meetings-Various locations on

campus and elsewhere in area

10:00 a.m. Open House-Blunt Alumni Center-coffee and doughnuts-Alumni Room

11:00 a.m. Dertmouth vs. Harvard-Field Hockey-Red

Rolfe Field

Dartmouth vs. Harvard-Men's Soccer-Chase Field

11:45 a.m. Reception and Luncheon-Field House (Cash Bar-Beer, Wine and Soft Drinks)-Dart-mouth Club of the Upper Valley. Soup and Box Lunch Special by the Dartmouth Dining Association

1:30 p.m. Dertmouth vs. Hervard-Varsity Football-Memorial Field

**p.m. Post-Game Reception**—Blunt Alumni Center—Class receptions & dinners at various 4:30 locations in the Upper Valley

Home Game Extras: On the mornings of the Penn, New Hampshire and Harvard Games, coffee and doughnuts will be served in the Alumni Room of the Blunt Alumni Center from 10:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon; and following the Penn and Harvard Games, there will be a reception (cash bar) in the same room from 4:30-5:30 p.m. Plan to meet your friends in the Alumni Room and see one of Dartmouth's newest buildings.

# Dartmouth Home Football Alumni Events

I wish to participate in the following activities during the 1984 home football season:

Name		Class
Address		
City	State	Zip

#### Breakfast With The President:

(	J	September 22	[	)	October 20	
Breekfast @ \$6.00 x (#) = \$						
Receptions/Luncheons:						
[	]	September 22	ĺ	]	September 29	
[	]	October 20	[	)	November 3	
L	ut	<b>scheon</b> @ \$6.00 x			(#) = S	

Total Enclosed = \$ ...

Checks should be made payable to: Dartmouth College and returned to Office of Alumni Programs, 304 Blunt Alumni Center, Hanover, NH 03765

Along	Rc	ute	66
Augus	t. 1	984	

Here are some things about me(my litthe money I make/could make/chose	fe/family) that can more than take the place of not to make:			
Here are the things I do to see the wo	rld "for real":			
I have some news on a classmate you	haven't written about. Here it is:			
I didn't know there was going to be a fall Mini-Reunion on October 20th in Hanover (I'm telling you now!). When and if I come to our twentieth next spring, I will bring the following family members:				
Wife (name)	Friend (name)			
Children (name)	_(name)			
(name)	_(neme)			
(more?)	()			
Reunion activities I'd like to see:				
Classmates I'd like to see at reunion:				
My Neme				
Our Address				
	Office			
retebuous: nome	U111VO			

er.

. . •